
I should like to express the gratitude of my
Government for the co-operation which has been received
from the United States Government in preparing for the
construction of the St . Lawrence project, which is so
urgently needed in the interests of the economic deve-
lopment and defence of both our countries . On behalf
of my Government, I should also like to request the
continued co-operation and support of the United States
Government in completing tha arrangements for pro-
ceeding with this project .

Accept, Sir, the renewed assurances -of my
highest consideration .

H . H. Wrong
Ambassador .


